Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 26 September 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Catherine Dampney, Cllr David Hoare, Barrie Lambert and Rob Watson. There were no apologies for absence.
Note.  Steve would formally invite Will Dorman and Helen Sida to join the Group. 
1. Minutes of the meeting held on 4 July were approved. There were no matters arising not covered by agenda items.
2. Finance
2.1
Following the receipt of £1000 from the Chalk Cliff Trust, the balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 3 September was £1462.  Payments owing to Steve and Rob amounted to £414.58 leaving a balance of £1048.52 available to spend. This would increase by £81 when payment was received from the SDNPA(CARES) for the rent for the year beginning 1 April and by a further amount when the insurance payment was received.
2.2
The Parish Clerk had recently confirmed that the Group would receive £3000 in F/Y 2023/4 for planting in the village, now that an expenditure plan had been approved.  Steve would order crocus bulbs.
3. Community Garden
3.1
Steve would put up the digital photos printed by Tony for display on the notice board, which was to have a new lock
3.3
There had been no further news about the proposed visit of Andy Frost, Lewes District Council, to look at the state of the fence separating our Garden from that our neighbour in Gow’s Croft. It was hoped that he would also consider whether the Council might repair the former entrance, facilitating wheelchair and pushchair access. Catherine had established that the garage was indeed on land owned by the occupant of 9 Gows Croft and so there was no prospect of us being able to collect water from the roof. The water tank would now therefore be re-sited to the side of the shed. We needed one additional water butt.
3.4
There now seemed no prospect in the medium term at least of the Garden being used by the primary school, despite the interest expressed earlier by the Head Teacher.  This undermined the case for the shelter. Instead, it was agreed that we should purchase seating, perhaps made from re-cycled plastic which would be maintenance free and last for many years. Vicki would investigate costs. The area to the side of the shed needed flattening in preparation for the permanent siting of the water tank, water butts and seating.
3.5
It was agreed that an Open Day would be held next spring or early summer, by which time we should have installed seating and finished the bog garden. We needed before then to take further  measures to raise the profile of the Garden. One possibility was to make it available as a Memorial Garden, given that the KPC had refused permission for relatives to commemorate loved ones through the installation of seating on St Pancras Green. This idea would be considered again at the next meeting. 
4
KPC update
4.1
There had been no decision yet following the hearing on 21 August at County Hall in Lewes on the subject of the proposed footpath between the ridge (Windmill Field) and Ashcombe Lane at Audiburn.
5
South East In Bloom
Vicki, Steve and Tony had met the new judge for this year’s competition, Matt Wakefield on 6 July, for a tour of the village. He had been generally impressed but not by our insistence of not using herbicide to kill the bindweed at the Community Garden.
Secretary’s note. We heard on 29 September that we had again won a gold certificate, for the third successive year.
6
Nature Recovery Group 
6.1
The Group had submitted a paper to the KPC on 13 September, proposing – among other things – changes to the management regime on St Pancras Green. However, before the case could be made at this meeting, opponents of the proposals – none of whom had actually read the paper – took the opportunity afforded to them to reject the ideas very vociferously. It had been agreed that the KNRG would scale down its ambitions in a revised paper to come before the KPC at its next meeting in November.    
7
Traffic 
7.1
John Bewick was still recruiting volunteers for the Community Speedwatch initiative.
8
Paths
8.1
It was still not known who owned the land between the paddock attached to Juggs Way house and the churchyard and so the gate leading to The Street had not yet been repaired. The path had been cleared by the Action Group in June but needed further attention. Barrie would organise a working party.
9
The next meeting would be held on  14 November 4.45 at The Pavilion.
